

Ms. Carolyn Jenkins Executive Director Jenkins Donelson Foundation P. O. Box 473, Garrisonville VA 22463

January 16, 2019

Dear Ms. Jenkins,

It is with deep appreciation that I write this letter of gratitude for the gently used shoes that your organization donated to our Community Ministries yesterday. The donation may have caught us by surprise, but shoes are very much needed among the guests we serve, who are experiencing homelessness.

As a community, First Presbyterian Church of Atlanta is committed to embodying Christ's love in the community around us. We offer multiple services to individuals experiencing homelessness, transitioning and in need. At a time when we are soliciting for shoes, you delivered, and for that we 'Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good, for his steadfast love endures forever' (Psalm 136:1). We minister to approximately 20 individuals weekly in Foot Care, so rest assured that your donation will be put to good use. One pair at a time.

We thank you, and look forward to a continued relationship as we serve those in our midst.

Yours Sincerely

Marie Wandera

Administrative Assistant for Community Ministries